Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 18 January 2010  
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of School Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 18 January 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Mr. Dennis Kuczynski, Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mr. Andy Alicandri, Mr. Joseph Chyko, Mr. Dan Davis, Mrs. Gloria Davis, Mr. Paul Felder, Ms. Susan Forgett, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, Mrs. Denise Recla, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Ms. Susan Forgett of Forgett & Kerstetter gave a report on the district’s local audit.  She said the district had a “clean opinion,” meaning there were no audit findings.  She said that by adding an employee in the business department, the district had taken corrective action from last year’s finding.  Ms. Forgett said that adding this position seemed to be “very effective.”  She also pointed out that the district met and came in under budget.  Ms. Forgett left the meeting after making her audit presentation.  
Mr. Andy Alicandri and Mr. Paul Felder from The Architectural Studio made a presentation concerning the home-side bleachers for Panther Stadium.  Because the district can no longer purchase bleachers through the CoStars program, it will need to bid out the project.  The bids should be opened on 10 March 2010, and construction should be complete by 20 August 2010.  Mr. Alicandri and Mr. Felder left the meeting after completing their presentation.  
At this point in the meeting, Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to add the following agenda item at the end of the “New Business” section:  “Approval of Proposed Preliminary Budget.”  Mr. Hock seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the minutes of the 21 December 2009 regular monthly Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors’ meeting and the 4 January 2010 special meeting and work session.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion.  The motion to approve the minutes then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Dr. Peters made the motion to approve the financial reports for December 2009, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the bills payable for 22 December 2009 – 18 January 2010, ranging from check #00026737 - #00026912, including wire transfers amounting to $248,575.68, in the amount of $837,871.67.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund from 22 December 2009 – 18 January 2010, being check #00001629, totaling $17,550.00.   Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.   
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 

Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund from 22 December 2009 – 18 January 2010, being check #00010510, totaling $8,400.00.  After Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry announced that January is School Director Recognition Month, and he thanked the school board members for the time and effort they give to the district.  He handed out certificates of appreciate to each director.  
Dr. Curry also reported that Bloomsburg Area School District would not be participating in the Race to the Top initiative, which would grant approximately $100,000 to the district over four years.  He said that participating in this initiative would actually end up costing the district more than the money it would receive through the grant.  He also said that no district in the Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit had opted to participate in this initiative.  

OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Acceptance of Donations 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to accept the following donations made to the school district:  
· $81.76 toward the purchase of books for the Memorial Elementary School library by an anonymous donor; 

· $102.37 worth of books for the Memorial Elementary School library by Karen Radice; 

· $223.35 worth of books for the Memorial Elementary School library by Donna Carlson; 

· $40.00 toward the purchase of books for the Memorial Elementary School library by an anonymous donor; 

· 82 copies of Eric Carle’s “The Very Hungry Caterpillar” for Memorial Elementary School, by Wal-Mart; 

· 2 copies of the book “Dinosaurs” for the Memorial Elementary School library by Bonnie Crawford; and 

· An autographed copy of the book “Yo, Vikings” by Judith Byron Schachner to the Memorial Elementary School library by Rose Gwynn.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Pick-Up Truck Bid 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the low bid of Spangler Motors of Milton, Pennsylvania, in the amount of $20,589.00, for the district to purchase a 4-wheel-drive pick-up truck.  This truck will be white and will be used by the maintenance department.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of 2010-2011 Calendar 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the 2010-2011 Bloomsburg Area School District calendar as presented, and Mrs. Rupp seconded that motion.  

Dr. Curry pointed out that there was not a day in November 2010 designated for parent-teacher conferences.  Mr. Tobin asked Dr. Curry if he could strongly suggest that faculty at each school try to conduct conferences during the same time frame.  
The motion to approve the 2010-2011 calendar was approved by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Revised Crisis Management Manual 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the revised Crisis Management Manual as presented, and Dr. Peters seconded that motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Requests 
Mr. Kuczynski made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve the request for the Future Business Leaders of America (FBLA) trip to the FBLA State Conference in Hershey, Pennsylvania from 12 April 2010 – 14 April 2010, at an approximate cost to the district of $6,654.50.  Mr. Tobin asked that the Press Enterprise recognize the student FBLA winners.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the request for the “Red and White” staff trip to Columbia University’s Scholastic Journalism Convention on 17 March 2010, at an approximate cost to the district of $310.50.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Advanced Funding for Tax Collection 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which Mr. Kuczynski seconded, to approve advanced funding for expenditures related to the tax collection committee, with pro-ration of expenditures and reimbursements being initiated at a later date.  

Mr. Upton explained that the county-wide Act 32 Committee, which includes 36 municipalities and six school districts, will need to bill each of the 42 entities for expenses incurred.  For a bill of $90.00, some districts would be involved for less than a dollar, for their portion of the cost.  The committee’s suggestion to help remedy this issue is for each municipality and school district to their portion of a given amount.  For example, a total of $20,000.00 for the county would mean $2,720.00 for Bloomsburg Area School District, as BASD’s percentage is 13.6%.  
Mr. Klingerman said he would like the school board to approve the maximum amount the school district would pay up front.  He then made the motion to amend the original motion to read:  “Approve advanced funding for expenditures related to the tax collection committee, with pro-ration of expenditures not to exceed $2,720.00.”  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

A voice vote was then taken on the amended motion, with the result being seven yes votes and two no votes (being Mr. Hock and Mr. Tobin).  The motion passed.  

Approval of Homebound Instruction Request 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve a homebound instruction request for a Bloomsburg High School student, effective on or about 12 January 2010 and lasting through approximately April 2010.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval to go out for Bid on Bleacher Project 
Mr. Hock made the motion to authorize the administration to go out for bid and secure bid documents relative to the bleacher project by The Architectural Studio (TAS) by mid-February 2010 with the intent to award the bid at the 15 March 2010 school board meeting.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  A voice vote was then taken, with seven yes votes and two no votes (being Mr. Hummel and Mr. Klingerman).  The motion passed.  

Approval of Proposed Preliminary Budget 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the Fiscal Year 2010-2011 proposed preliminary budget for public inspection.  

Mr. Upton reported that final approval of the 2010-2011 budget would be in June 2010.  

The motion then passed by a voice vote of eight yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Hock).  
PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve Lydia Spurr of Catawissa, Pennsylvania as a professional substitute for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year.  All clearances and her tuberculosis test results are on file.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Custodians 

Dr. Peters made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Klingerman, to approve Gerald Konen of Benton, Pennsylvania as a custodian at Memorial Elementary School, at a rate of $7.50/hour and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, with Mr. Ryan Moran as his supervisor, effective 1 February 2010, pending receipt of his Act 114 Clearance and tuberculosis test results.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve Michele Musselman of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a custodian at Bloomsburg High School, at a rate of $7.50/hour and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, with Mr. Dan Bonomo as her supervisor, effective 1 March 2010, pending receipt of her Act 34,114, and 151 clearances and her tuberculosis test results.  After Dr. Peters seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval to Grant Tenure 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to grant tenure to Memorial Elementary School Learning Support Teacher Bonnie Celmer-Batiuk, as she has completed all the requirements of Section 1108 of the Pennsylvania School Code.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the following fall athletic coaches for the Spring 2010 season, pending receipt of their Act 34 and 151 clearances:  

· Robert E. Barton Jr. of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania – Volunteer Girls’ Track & Field Coach 

· Joy Ekema-Agbaw of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania – Assistant Girls’ Track & Field Coach – Step 1, $1,237.00 

· Brent Hock of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania – Volunteer Elementary Basketball Coach 

· Matthew Stone of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania – Volunteer Elementary Basketball Coach 

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Advisor 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve Candice McGaw of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a Volunteer Odyssey of the Mind Advisor for the 2009-2010 school year.  All clearances are on file for Ms. McGaw.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Appointment of Dual Enrollment Committee Member 
Mr. Tobin appointed Dr. Peters to serve as a Dual Enrollment Committee Member, from 18 January 2010 – 30 June 2011.  

INFORMATION 
It was reported that the following items were scheduled to appear on the 1 February 2010 work session agenda:  Panther Stadium, Budget 2010-2011, PSERS Update, List of Five-Year Capital Improvement Projects, and Approval of Audit Report.  
Dr. Peters announced he would not be able to make the 20 January 2010 CSIU board meeting, and asked if any other board members would be able to attend the meeting in his place.  
Dr. Curry reported that he had begun contacting schools concerning their Second Language Programs, and that he hoped to visit some of those schools in the near future.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 1 February 2010 in the middle school library, and that the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 16 February 2010 in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned by Mr. Tobin at 9:02 p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

